
MoH: Universal healthcare not to be privatized 

The Ministry of Health denied the privatization - or plans to privatize - of the universal healthcare 

system, pointing out that both private and public hospitals will provide services under the 

ministry’s supervision. The ministry has signed cooperation deals with private hospitals to 

provide training for public hospitals’ staff. The ministry also denied claims it was forcing doctors 

to join the new scheme.  

 


